

July 2021

Dear Parents, Carers

As this academic year draws to a close and we approach the last day of nursery for many of the children, I would like to thank each and every one of you.

Firstly, thank you for choosing Shadwell Childcare Nursery and for trusting us with your child's education, we know how important the early years and first experiences are. Also thank you for all of the support that you have given us as a setting, your feedback has been overwhelmingly positive and your letters of thanks have been very much appreciated.

The recent months have seen everyone faced with different challenges and yet over this period together we, families and staff, have worked closely to support eachother and ensure the best outcomes for all of the children. As I write I watch our children playing happily, confidently, securely, and laughing with their friends I know together that we have succeeded.

We were steadfast that our children would not 'miss out' on any experiences and the staff worked tirelessly to adapt every event to ensure the children still have the opportunities they would have had in previous years.

We had a wonderful Christmas Show and gave you a Christmas gift of our 'home-made' video' of the performance. Thank you for the tears of joy, and laughter, as you watched this with your family and loved ones, we really do have lots of super stars in the setting.

Sports day in the sun was a highlight with lots of fun races especially the sack race where we laughed our way across the line with lots of tumbles and falls, Eid, Chinese New Year, St George's Day, Hanukah, celebrating the Queen's birthday and having Afternoon Tea with juice, cakes and lovely sandwiches are just some of the lovely memories we hope your child will take with them.

Children have learnt so many things educationally during their time with us but they have also learnt many more equally valuable things, including how to be a good friend, empathy, to be part of a team, take turns, understand others, how to persevere and how to find their own solutions.

We are sending off to primary school, kind, inquisitive, independent, curious children who love to learn. We are so proud of each one.

So as the nursery closes on Friday, we can look forward to another door opening for your child as they embark on the next stage of their educational journey.



We know that they are ready (even if you as parents aren't!) and we are sure that they will make lots of new friends, have lots of fun and continue to grow into amazing young boys and girls we know they are.

As a final gift you will be receiving a leaving pack. This will include any artwork that we have on site that compliments the PDF journals emailed to you each term.

We have also included a Graduation Photo which we know will have you bursting with pride and leave you a little emotional we are sure. In fact the photos are so lovely we have included an extra one for you to send to Grandparents or other special people. We hope you like them and they are part of your child's memories from their time with us

## Thank you all for allowing us to share this journey with you.

Wishing you all a wonderful summer

Best wishes

Paula and all at Shadwell Childcare